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PICNIC CANCELLED - The picnic scheduled this weekend by the Community
Education Division has been cancelled because of a lack of interest.

If you have questions, please call Cherrill Hemminger at ext. 2508.

Thanks to all who entered the "Name It" contest! The nameIT'S NAMED

lor LCC's new suggestion program is Idea Exchange. Suggested by Diane
Oann, Public Re 1 ations/Foundation , the name was selected from 26 entries.
Dann wins a lunch for two in the Renaissance Room for her good idea.
Watch for details on the Idea Exchange program during September inservice.
--Julie Aspinwal1-Lamberts, Productivity Center

DANCE TROUPE HEADING TO NEW YORK

Company performance? Participated in an LCC dance class? Benefited from
Mary Seereiter’s teaching? YOU can help the C. Rider Dance Company make
the most of its three-month stay in New York City. Send your contributions
to the C. Rider Dance Company Fund, in care of the LCC Foundation. Payroll
deductions also are a possibility. For information, contact Pat Williams,
Foundation, at ext. 2810.

Have you enjoyed a C. Rider Dance

CLOSED - The Curriculum Office will be closed Aug. 5 through 9. Call
Pat !. adeley, ext. 2259, to leave messages. Thank you.

--Mildred I-! o 1 1 y , Curriculum

HISLUIT BAKE-OFF AND ICE CREAM SOCIAL - Don't forget this Sunday's Prairie
Co in panion Ice Cream Social. KLCC sponsors the affair, which will

at Valley River Center'. Tickets at the door will be $4.50
or children aged 5 to 12. Bakers and would-be bakers

●'.lant to enter powdermilk biscuits in the Prairie Home Companion bake-
For information, call KLCC at ext. 2224.

nom

h e q i n d t 3 p . m.
tor adult'-., $2.25
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UGLiSL AGENDA TALK

a 11

Eugene City Councilor Debra Ehrman will visit the
iipub next Thursday (Aug. 8) to give a lunchtime presentation on

Agenda, a collection of proposals designed to enhance and
Eugene. You can decide for yourself and provide Ehrman with your

●● on the plan by attending the session--one of several planned

[ <11 n e. M J I

■ i'llr 0 V
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throughout the city this month. Ehrman will give a slide presentation
and brief talk beginning at noon Thursday in Forum 308. Bring your lunch.

n .
'J:

VIELCOME fOk THE TURNERS - Also on tap next Thursday (Aug. 8) is an old-
fcsnioriec! ice cream social welcoming LCC's new president, Richard Martin

and his wife, Dolores. Refreshments and a celebrity croquet
ament, are jilanned. The event is scheduled from 4 to 6 p.m. on Bristow

between Performing Arts and the cafeteria. Encourage your friends
The event is hosted by the LCC Board of

111.Iurner

h ( / ij r n

qIIa r e .

arid neighbors to attend.
(ducation .

STILL TIME You can still sign up for the time management workshop
offered next Thursday and Friday (Aug. 8 and 9), Insight on Time Manage
ment. The cost is $150, which covers lunches and materials. Call Staff

Development at ext. 2577 to register. For information on the seminar
itself, call Verne Whittaker, ext. 2614.



CLOSED - Next Thursday and Friday, much of Financial Services will be
closed for inservice. Cashiering services will be available.

19 and 20, remodeling in the FinancialWARNING: NOISY WORK AHEAD

Aid area will take place with a rotohammer in use. David Wienecke of
Campus Services warns staff members, including those on the second floor
of the Center Building, that the work will be noisy.

On Aug .

CLASSIFIED ADS

GIVEAWAY: 12 study carrels. Study
Skills, X2440.

FOR SALE: 1983 Chevette, 4 dr, 4

spd, 24,000 miles, hatchback. Excel
lent condition. $3,300 or best
offer. Norma Stevens, Health Occ.,
X2617 or 342-2520.

FOR SALE: Double futon w/cover,

$100; tatami mat, $45; stereo
system vz/AM/FM reveiver, $325;
Nishiki 10-speed bike, $195; wicker
armchair, $50. Mary Keenan, Media
Productions, x2363 or 687-0322.

FOR SALE; 8' slate pool table,
leather pockets, oak trim, 3-piece.
Georgia Nissen, Business, x2221 or
688-6350 after' 5 p.m.
WANTED: Short-term rental. Sept, or
Oct., 2-3 weeks. Pat Pierce, 1244

3rd No., Seattle, Wash. 98109,
206-442-5527.

LCC is an affirmative action/equal opportunity institution.
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The LCC Board of Education will meet at the Down-BOARD MEETS WEDNESDAY

town Center Wednesday evening--first in a work session beginning at 6:30,
then in a board meeting beginning at 8. The group will gather in room
302. The work session will focus on the 1985-86 College Plan. The agenda
for the regular board meeting includes consideration of a management
employees working agreement, a resolution proposing to call off the Sept.
17 tax levy election, and discussion of a Title III proposal under which
the college is seeking more than $3 million in federal funds.

THANK YOU - Thanks to Edna Kennel for the quality job you did on our
display board for the Fourth World Conference on Cooperative Education
in Scotland. We're very fortunate to have you at LCC, Edna!
--Dixie Maurer-Clemons and Peggy Marston

CENTRAL AREA HOURS - The Central Area center's hours will change Aug.
19 through 30. They will be 9 a.m. to 4 p.m., Monday through Friday,
during that period.

ASK ANSWER - The Answer program provides staff members a way to ask
questions of supervisors and administrators without revealing the
questioner's identity. This kind of protection might allow you to ask
the kinds of questions you would otherwise dismiss. To participate, please
call the coordinator at ext. 2591 and request an Answer questionnaire.
No one but the coordinator will see your name and address, and she will
forward an answer to you as soon as it is obtained from the appropriate
supervisor or administrator.

f.TAFF DEVELOPMENT ANNOUNCES - A workshop on Stress and the Working Woman
111 be offered in Eugene on Sept. 17. The cost is $97. Another seminar,

Managemeni: Education for Secretaries, will be offered Sept. 19 in
Portland. The cost is $110. For information, call Staff Development at
ext. 2577.

●. I ■«

OPPORTUNITIES FOR MINORITY STUDENTS - The Indiana University Graduate
School announces financial support programs for minority students con
sidering graduate study at the Bloomington school. From the university's
brochure: Indiana University's commitment to the graduate education
of minorities is founded on the fact that American ethnic minorities

are underrepresented in all walks of professional life. As a national
resoui'ce, minority scholars and professionals often bring a new and impor
tant dimension to the nation's institutions,

2591 for a copy. Or stop by Counseling to take a look.
For information, call ext.

WARNING - On Thursday and Friday, Aug. 8 and 9, Financial Services will
offer cashiering services only. The rest of the office will be closed
for i n serVice.

LCC is an equal opportunity/affirmative action institution.



WELCOME THE TURNERS - This Thursday afternoon, drop by Bristow Square
(the lawn between the cafeteria and Performing Arts) for an old-fashioned
ice cream social. The LCC Board of Education is hosting the event to
welcome LCC's new president. Dr. Richard M. Turner III, and his wife,
Dolores. The social will begin at 4. A croquet tournament will feature
such "celebrities" as Wendy Ray of KUGN, Jean Reeder of EWEB, Margaret
Nichols of the Eugene School District and John Lively, former LCC student
(1965) and Springfield mayor-on-leave. A brief program is planned at
5 p.m. Encourage your friends and neighbors to attend and join the fun.

EUGENE AGENDA PROGRAM

the Eugene Agenda, a proposal from Eugene Mayor Brian Obie and city coun
cilors to revitalize the city. What does the plan mean for your pocket-
book? Do you have the same priorities Obie does? Eugene City Councilor
Debra Ehrman will visit LCC Thursday to present a slide show and gather
feedback. The short program will begin at noon in Forum 308.

C. RIDER DANCE COMPANY

mance? Participated in an LCC dance class? Benefited from Mary Seereiter's
teaching? You can help the C. Rider Dance Company make the most of a
three-month stay in New York City! Send your contributions to the C.
Rider Dance Company Fund, in care of the LCC Foundation. For information,
ca11 ext. 2810.

Spend your Thursday lunch hour learning about

Have you enjoyed a C. Rider Dance Company perfor-

It's National Smile Week.THE WEEK THAT IS

CLASSIFIED ADS

FREE: Egg cartons to recycle. If
you can use them, please let me
know. Karen Ault, Social Science,
X2428.

FOR RENT: 3BR house, country set
ting, Seavy Loop area. $325, lease,
deposits. Michael Karikas, Health
Occupations, 741-2287.

FREE MOVING BOXES: Available near

30tn and Agate. Tom Birkenhead,
Business, 342-7583.
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ICE CREAM SOCIAL RESCHEDULED - The ice cream social planned this afternoon
for LCC's new president. Dr. Richard M. Turner III, and his wife, Dolores,
has been postponed in the wake of former president Eldon G. Schafer's
death Tuesday evening. The ice cream social, hosted by the LCC Board
of Education, has been rescheduled for Tuesday, Aug. 20, 4 to 6 p.m.
on Bristow Square. The social will feature a croquet tournament,
made ice cream sundaes, and a brief program at 5.

SCHAFER MEMORIAL SERVICE - The memorial service is planned at 11 a.m.
on Monday, Aug. 12, in the LCC Performing Arts Theatre, for Eldon G.
Schafer. LCC's recently retired president died at Sacred Heart General

Hospital Tuesday evening. All staff members are warmly invited to join
the public service. Please notify your supervisor, if you will be absent
from work to attend.

custom--

Schafer was president at Lane from 1970 until his April 30 retirement.
Since then, he had been in and out of Sacred Heart. His most recent

relapse occurred about a week and a half ago, when he returned to the

hospital with_compl i cati ons resulting from leukemia. He was 63. He is
survived by his wife, Lucy, a graduate of the University of Oregon Law
School and practicing attorney, and son, Kenneth, a recent graduate of
the University of Oregon.

Those who would like to make contributions in Schafer's memory are invited
to consider the Eldon G. Schafer Endowment for Innovation, the Lane

Memorial Slood Bank and the American Cancer Society.
In a letter to Lucy Schafer, LCC President Turner wrote: "As President
of Lane Community College, 1970-1985, Eldon G. Schafer was an educational

leader, administrator and mentor par excellence! His personal qualities
of love and concern for his family, fellowman and community; his integ
rity; his commitment to the highest ideals of our society; as well as
his dogged determination to persevere in the face of adversity comple
mented his outstanding professional attributes and provided those who
knew him, even for so short a time as I, with an exemplar or model of
the fullness of the human spirit."

EUGENE AGENDA - If you'd like more information about the Eugene Agenda
proposed by the mayor and city council of Eugene, attend today's lunchtime
presentation in Forum 308. Councilor Debra Ehrman is visiting LCC to
give a slide presentation and solicit opinions on the proposed economic
development measures. The session will begin at

- Staff Development will be closed today through Aug. 26.

" Financial Services will offer cashiering services only
today and Friday. The rest of the department will be closed as staff
attend inservice.

noon.

CLOSED

SOMEWHAT CLOSED

LCC is an equal opportunity/affirmative action institution.



RETIRED DEPARTMENT HEAD DIES

of the LCC Mechanics Department in 1974, died Monday, Aug. 5. He was
70. He is survived by his wife, Lois, and other family members. Gaskill

started his teaching career in 1942 at the Eugene Vocational School
an aircraft mechanics instructor. He joined LCC when the college was
formed. The family requests that, in lieu of flowers, contributions be

made to the Mel Gaskill Scholarship Fund for aircraft students. Contribu
tions may be arranged with the LCC Foundation.

ELECTRONICS DEPARTMENT ZOOMS AHEAD - The college is developing a top-
quality computer-aided drafting and design program. The Electronics
Department has received a grant of four software packages for computer-
aided drafting from AutoDesk, Inc., of Sausalito, Calif. The package
is valued at about $10,000. Earlier this summer, the department received
$30,000 in hardware and $5,000 for curriculum development through federal
Vocational Education Act funding. And, this fall, Dan Forbess will join
the staff as an instructor in computer-aided drafting and design. Forbess,
a supervising facilities engineer with Hughes Aircraft, holds a master's
degree in industrial technology.

Melvin C. Gaskill, who retired as head

as

EMPLOYMENT

Electronics Maintenance Technician,
Electronic Services. Closes 8/14.

On-Call Part-Time Instructor, Study
Skills. Closes 8/16.

Media Specialist, Media Productions,
Technician VIII. Closes 8/26.

Payroll Clerk, temporary, Personnel
Services, Clerk V. Closes 8/13.

CLASSIFIED ADS

FOR SALE: 1977 Gold Wing 1000 Honda
motorcyc1e--1ow mileage, 1 owner,
never scratched, $1595. 1974 Honda

450--1OW mileage, never wrecked,
$600. Both like new. Can help
finance. Frances Summers, Fin. Svs.,
x2602, 747-7910 after 5 p.m.

VACATION RENTAL:

is available Aug. 19, 20, 21 due to
cancellation. S40/night, sleeps 6,
fully equipped. Ginny Nelson, English,
Foreign Language, 686-8188.

My Sunriver cabin
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MEMORIAL CELEBRATION - A memorial celebration was held Monday morning
for Eldon G. Schafer, LCC's recently retired president who died last
week of cancer. The celebration featured music, presentations, and the
recollections of friends and colleagues. Among those speaking were Dale
Parnell, LCC's founding president and current president of the American
Association of Community and Junior Colleges; Omar Barbarossa, LCC's
student body president in the 1970-71 year; and Richard McClintic, presi
dent of the Oregon Trail Council, Boy Scouts of America.

LCC Pres. Richard M. Turner III read a resolution adopted by the LCC
Board of Education last week that names Schafer "president emeritus in
perpetuity." As president emeritus, Schafer's name with the title emeritus

will be used in all official lists of college administrators. "This is
a way of keeping his name and his memory before us and future gener
ations," according to Turner.

THANKS TO ALL WHO HELPED - Thanks to the many staff members who contri
buted to Monday's memorial celebration for Eldon G. Schafer. Your efforts

in organizing the event are appreciated.

BOARD PULLS TAX LEVY and OTHER BUSINESS - LCC is taking its one-year
tax levy proposal off the Sept. 17 ballot and will return to voters after
a more detailed analysis of financial needs. The LCC board voted last

Wednesday to postpone the levy election after determining the college
may receive money from two sources that would nearly equal the amount
the levy would have brought in if passed. The two sources: about $242,500
in unexpected tuition revenue, if enrollment reaches new, higher esti
mates; and about $245,000 in state money approved by the 1985 Oregon
Legislature. Pres. Turner says the college still needs additional finan
cial resources, but will postpone asking taxpayers
analysis and make our case to the community.

In other business, the LCC board approved a management employees working
agreement, approved the 1985-86 College Plan, and changed a registration
date for winter term.

until we can do better

Ihe management agreement affects about 91 persons with the creation of
a new salary schedule. The agreement represents an approximate 5 percent

in the basic wage and salary package, according to Hank Douda
of Employee Relations, and the maintenance of medical benefits at the

October 1985 level, plus an additional $50 a month per individual annuity.

1 ncrease

The board okayed rescheduling winter term registration for new and return
ing students. The old date was Monday, Dec. 23; the new date is Thursday,
Jan. 2. This change will make it easier for staff and students to dis

appear the week of Dec. 23-27. (Dec. 25, 26 and 27 are holidays.)

THANK YOU A very special thanks to JEAN NAMES, Small Business Management
instructor/coordinator, and LAURA WEAVER, assistant state director of

the Oregon Small Business Development Center Network, for all of your
help with planning and presenting Women in Management workshop topics.
Your volunteered extra hours to do presentations in Eugene and Florence
were really appreciated by the Business Assistance Center and the workshop
participants.		

--Debra Carroll, Rural Small Business Program



SUMMER CLOSURE - The Bookstore will close at 4:30 p.m. on Friday, Auq

Center^l'ULvl°w^?^®^ ® Monday, Sept. 9. The Learning ^source
^ Sept. 13, reopening on

the 16th. (Telecourse students will be able to enter at circulation door.)

and*'h^^^w^f cream social for Pres. Turner
and his wife, Dolores, is set for Tuesday, Aug. 20, 4 to 6 p m on Bristow

croquet tournament will feature such individuals”
as Serena Brooks, LCC student body president; John Lively, on-leave
Springfield mayor and early LCC student; and Jan Welle, superintendent

of^the Harrisburg Union High School District. Everyone^ invited tr?he

WORLD MUSIC - On Thursday night, KLCC will present a special concert

Wnnd?torv^^N°”'^v Colin Walcott performed in 1 982 in
r?hn! r )^°ck. The concert will air during -'New Acoustic Music,"
tien= begins at 7:30 p.m. The music fuses the improvisational tradi-
tTons of Africa, India, North America and Latin Ameri

ALL-STAFF MEETING - As a special feature to welcome LCC's new president
the college will host a breakfast for all staff on Monday, Sept. 16,
Iii^^f will be served from 7 to 8:30 a.m. The annual
all-staff meeting will follow from 9 to about 11

ca.

a.m.

EMPLOYMENT

Extended application deadline:
Administrative Ass't I, Adult Ed,
to Aug. 13.

Sec'y I, Health & PE. Closes Aug.
Computer Lab Ass't, Aide V, Data
Processing. Closes Aug. 22.

Sec'y II, temporary. Counseling.
Closes Aug. 22.

Instructor in Associate Degree &
Practical Nursing programs. Faculty,
Health Occupations. Closes Aug. 22.

****************

VACATION RENTAL: My Sunriver cabi
is available Aug. 19, 20, 21 due to
cancellation. $40/night, sleeps 6,
fully equipped. Ginny Nelson,
English, Foreign Languages, 686-8188.

************

n

22.

STAFF DIRECTORY OUT LATER THIS YEAR

(than usual)

The Downtown Center is switching
over to the main campus switchboard.
That means a lot of extensions will
be changed. Because all of those
numbers aren't yet available, the
publication of the 1985-86 staff
directory will be delayed. It will
be late fall before the new edition
will be out, so take care of the

. directory you ' re

CLASSIFIED ADS

WANTED: Cable-TV push-button box.
Tom Birkenhead,

FOR SALE; 1977 Gold Wing 1000 Honda
motorcycle, low mileage, 1 owner
never scratched, $1595. 1974 Honda
450, low mileage, never wrecked,
$600. Bok bikes like new. Will help
finance. Frances Summers, Financial
Services, 747-7910 after 5

FOR SALE; Schwinn varsity bike,
good condition, $35. Judy North,
CWE, X2509 or 683-1530.

Business, 342-7583.

now using.

For information, call ext. 2591.

p.m.
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This week and next, LCC is hosting 21 teachersTEACHERS ARE VISITING

from elementary and middle schools throughout the area. The teachers
are learning more about teaching science to students and fellow teachers.
Sponsored by the Lane Regional Science Consortium, the two-week inservice
aims to give the teachers in-depth training in science education that
they can take back to their schools. In addition, the teachers will serve
as consultants to colleagues at other schools. The project is funded
through the Oregon Department of Education with federal money set aside
to enhance teaching methods in science and other subjects. Welcome,
teachers !

CLOSING - The Social Science office will be closed Aug. 19 through 30.
Phone calls will be answered by staff in the English & Foreign Language
Department.

For the first time, students will beNEWS IN PRE-ENGINEERING PROGRAM

able to complete the first two or three years of an engineering program
in Lane County. LCC and the University of Oregon are cooperating to
provide the classes that will enable students to transfer to engineering
schools at Oregon State University or elsewhere. LCC offers core classes,
but several engineering specialties require specialized or upper-division
courses to be taken in the sophomore year. The cooperative program between
LCC and the university allows full-time students to take these courses
at the university. Engineering students at the university also may satisfy
many course requirements at LCC. For information, call Mabel Armstrong
at ext. 2446.

LOOKING AHEAD - The question has been on your mind all summer.... What
productions will the LCC Theatre present during the 1985-86 season? "The
Teahouse of the August Moon," a World War II comedy by John Patrick,
is set for November. "Baby," a recent Broadway musical about the baby
boomlet by David Shire and Richard Maltby, is scheduled for late January
and early February. And Shakespeare's "The Taming of the Shrew" is set
for late April and early May.

MANAGING FARMS - LCC has a program for people who want to manage their
farms more effectively. The Farm Business Management program, 10 years
old this fall, has assisted about 200 farm owners since the college initi
ated it. Each fall, an advisory committee selects 15 new farms for parti
cipation in the three-year program. Applications for this year's class
should be submitted this summer. For i,nf ormati on, call Gary Valde at
the Downtown Center, ext. 7528.

BOUGHT ANY NEW SOFTWARE LATELY?

of who's using what programs and will publish it in early October. It
should come in handy when you're trying to make a decision to purchase
new programs or you're having difficulty with the ones you have. All
who contribute to the list will receive a copy. If you'd like to contri
bute, send a note to Staff Development with the following information:
brand of computer, name of software, and your name and extension.

Staff Development is compiling a list



BUSINESS BOOK IS OUT

workbook for the small business operator, is now available from the Oregon
Small Business Development Center Network at LCC's Downtown Center. The

workbook is the first in a series of five publications for owners of

small businesses. Written by two business management instructors at Linn-
Benton Community College, the work also is available in a Spanish edition.
For information, call ext. 687-9125.

THOUGHT FOR THE DAY - A meeting is an event at which the minutes are
kept and the hours are lost.
--Gourd's Axiom

Your Business Plan, an easy-to-use, self-help

EMPLOYMENT

Aide, Infant-Toddler Center, temp.,
Home Economics, Aide I. Closes 8/26.

Lead Caregiver, Infant-Toddler
Center, temp.. Home Economics, Aide
V. Closes 8/26.

Lead Cook, Food Service, Lead Cook
IV. Closes 8/23.

Grounds Worker IV, Campus Services/
Grounds. Open to present LCC
employees only. Closes 8/19.

CLASSIFIED ADS

FOR SALE: Scott 200-amp D.C. porta
ble arc welder, $800. Gordon Scott,
Security, 895-4236 after 4 p.m.

WANTED: To borrow--baby bassinet
for 8 weeks or so. New arrival on

or about 8/26. Rose Holeman,
Personnel Svs., x2847 or 935-4276.

WANTED: To rent - - ”1ove1y and cheap"
rental for one person. New
instructor Patrick Torelle, Perf.

Arts, 1-482-2168 or leave message
at x2209.

WANTED: Cable-TV push-button box.
Tom Birkenhead, Business, 342-7583.
FOR SALE: 1977 Gold Wing 1000 Honda
motorcycle, low mileage, 1 owner,
never scratched, $1595. 1974 Honda

low mileage, never wrecked,
$600. Bok bikes like new. Will help
finance. Frances Summers, Financial
Services, 747-7910 after 5

450,

p.m.

FOR SALE: Schwinn varsity bike,
good condition, $35. Judy North,
CWE, x2509 or 683-1530.

LCC is an affirmative action/equal opportunity institution.
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hn^tinn*An^?r^*^ Education this afternoon ishosting an ice cream social to welcome LCC President Richard M. Turner

HI and his wife Dolores, to the area. The social is planned from 4
located between the Center Building

and Performing Arts. A croquet match kicking off the social will feature

Nichn Brooks. ASLCC; Margaret
program’is Lhedu^d°°It 5! ’ Weyerhaeuser. A brief

SHOWERS SHOULD WORK - Maintenance workers will be in the PE locker rooms

roomTshoTri^hP^f Health & PE says showers in the staff locker
ext 2545 ^ ^ functioning in the afternoon. For more information, call

CONDOLENCES - Condolences to Thelma Kitterman of Financial Services whose
’’’Hose wishing to make a contribution in

Fred Kitterman s memory are asked to consider the Boy Scouts
tion with which he was long involved. *

MATH CLOSED ON FRIDAYS

the next four Fridays,

JAZZ EUGENE

an orgamza*

- The Math Department office will be closed on
resuming regular hours during inservice.

^ Join KZAM radio and the Eugene Parks and Recrea-
^nri Eugene on Saturday and Sunday, Aug. 24
nd 25, at the Cuthbert Amphitheater in Eugene's Alton Baker Park. The

Dor^Ta^skr''?hp"r f^^t'ire such regional jazz artists as Nancy King,
nn Eugene Jazz Orchestra, and the Andre St. James Quartet.
On Saturday, national artist Freddie Hubbard will appear at 7-45 p m
On Sunday, Wmdham Hill artist Michael Hedges will p^form at 6 p^m
8°I m'^^FatL^hnth^H *nger and Barbara Higbie Quartet a^
? Tr TvtPtc ^ i ’ P-'"” concerts beginning at
? p.m. Tickets are $8 in advance and $9 at the gate for one iay and $14
for two days. Children under 12 will receive half-price admission and

a^rlhr?" ^ admitted free. Food, and alcoholic and
alcoholic beverages will be sold at the amphitheater. Concert goers may

rrnhihi^tPd'" meals, but bringing in alcoholic beverages i
clll 687-5^3 available at Hult Center outlets. For information.

KLCC wi11

non-

1 s

REORGANIZATION - Under the reorganization of the Arch 1ves/Records
ment section of Personnel Services, effective July 1, Nita Cameron's

ihe mlrcAfir-® ^ duties have been divided. In the past, both shared
the microfilming and records management. Cameron (ext. 2467) now is
responsible for microfilming, and Lange (ext. 2466) is responsible for
records management (archives). We hope these changes will result in an
even more efficient ability to serve the college.
--Susan A. Colvin, Director of Personnel Servi

Manage-

ces

LCC is an equal opportunity/affirmative action institution.



BRIGHT, FUNNY MAPS - Artist James Cloutier has designed a map of the
Eugene-Springfield area that features LCC in several spots. (We're one
of the sponsors.) A limited number of these fun posters are available.
Call ext. 2592 with requests. (If interest exceeds the number of maps
available, a lottery may be held.) There is a good reason to take a look
at the map. Sponsor KUGN is holding a contest. Count the number of times
that station's call letters are printed on the map and report your total
to KUGN. Deadline for entries is Sept, 15. Two-thousand dollars in prizes
will be awarded. One map already is posted on the window of Administration
211 .

WOMEN IN MANAGEMENT - The Business Assistance Center is offering a summer
workshop Aug. 28 on "Women in Management: Managerial Techniques That
Work,

more than 15 years of management consultant experience. The workshop
is scheduled from 10 a.m. to 3 p.m. The fee is $15.50 for LCC staff,
$35 for others. Workshop materials and lunch are included. Preregister
by Wednesday, Aug. 21, Call ext. 7530 for information.

CHANGE YOUR CALENDAR - Registration for new and returning students for
winter term has been rescheduled from Dec. 23 to Thursday, Jan. 2.

VOTERS DEFEAT BUDGET REQUESTS - Voters rejected two community college
budget requests last week. Umpqua Community College in Roseburg lost
its $250,000 supplemental operating levy, with 42 percent voting yes
and 58 percent voting no. Portland Community College lost on a $3.5-
million three-year levy in a much closer race, with 49 percent voting
yes and 51 percent voting no. PCC is questioning the legality of the
election. The measure was approved by voters in Multnomah, Washington
and Clackamas counties, but defeated by voters in Columbia and Yamhill
counties. College officials had not been notified that Yamhill County
voters would be using mail ballots.

COMPUTER GRAPHICS - The University of Oregon announces the Fourth Annual
Pacific Northwest Computer Graphics Conference to be held on Oct. 28 and

29 in Eugene. The event will take a multidisciplinary view of computer
graphics applications. Conference fees range from $25 to $75. For informa
tion, call 686-3536. (The Daily editor also has more information.)

ATTENTION, ALL DEPARTMENTS - About 18 to 20 wooden signs that were being
stored in the breezeway between the Administration and Business buildings
are missing. Have you seen them? Do you know where they might be? They’re
urgently needed by the LCC Foundation for an upcoming golf tournament. If
you can help, please call Pat Williams, ext, 2810, or Coralie K1einhesselink,
ext. 2803. Thank you!

The presenter is Tom Birkenhead, an LCC business instructor with

CLASSIFIED ADS
WANTED: Male "Yorkie" (for stud), 4
lbs. or smaller. If you have male
or know of someone who does, please
call. Cherrill Hemminger, Adult Ed,
X2508 or 746-5090.

FOR SALE: Calirabian 8'xlO' umbrella-

type tent, $40. Bugger bicycle
trailer w/molded plastic seat, $50.
Scott's drop fertilizer spreader,
like new, $25. Tom Schoen, C$, x2567.

WANTED: Do you have any baby toys
that are still good, but don't know
what to do with them? Consider a

donation to the Home Ec Child Deve

lopment Center for Infants & Tod
dlers, opening Sept, 30. We can give
you a tax-deductible receipt, and
you can be sure toys will get good
use. Home Ec, x2519.
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ICE CREAM SOCIAL ROUNDUP - The sun came out Tuesday afternoon and shone
on the ice cream social welcoming LCC Pres. Richard M. Turner and his

wife, Dolores, to the community. Eighteen participants entered the croquet
tournament. Prize winners were Traudl Lafferty, with the fewest number
of strokes, and Gary Parrish, with the most strokes. Ice cream sundaes

were offered, and the blackberries provided as a topping were picked
by Audrey Razmus and Bob Tegge of Food Services.

A special thanks to the following persons who so willingly volunteered
to serve refreshments at the ice cream social for Pres. Turner: Peggy
and John Bernham, Melanie Brown-Carey, Barbara Cardwell, Sheila

Christenson, Randee Franke, Sue Kangas, Jean and Ted Kotsakis, Maggie
Larsen, Marianne Lindbloom, Dolores May, Georgia Nissen, Laurie Patterson,
Tom Reimer, Teresa Sieg, Bob Tegge, Betty Vail, Marie Wiles and Jane
W 0 j c i k .

--Dee Tipping, Student Services

TO OUR FRIENDS AT LCC - In a thousand meaningful ways you gave our family
15 wonderful years. The blessing of your prayers during Eldon's illness
and since--and the myriad kindnesses with which you've showered us--all
have meant more to Eldon, Ken and me than you could possibly know.

The life-saving flow of your blood was an especially precious gift, for
which we owe many extra months of Eldon's life. Since contributions to
the LCC account at the Blood Bank aren't identified to us, I can't thank

each of you personally, but please know how grateful we are. An unbeliev
able total of about 50 units of your blood have been credited to
Sacred Heart account, in addition to donations made specifically for
E1 don.

Your outpouring of love since Eldon's death has been your most priceless
gift of all. The flowers, cards, memorial contributions and all the other

kindnesses will never be forgotten. Thank you for letting us be a part,
of your lives,andforbrighteningours.
--Lucy and Ken Schafer

our

COME AND GET YOUR CLOUTIER MAPS - The requests were greater than antici
pated for the colorful, James Cloutier-designed maps of the Eugene-
Springfield area. A lottery was held and the following names chosen:
Terry Smith, Bookstore; Howard Bird, Work Activity Center; Larry Murray,
Community Ed; Joyce Baldwin, Admissions; Sue McDonald, Financial Services;
JohnBernham, Counseling; Ed Case, Warehouse; Rob Ward, ASLCC; and Dee
lipping, Student Services, If you've been selected the recipient of
of these fun maps featuring LCC, please arrange to obtain yours by 5
p.m. on Monday, Aug. 26. (These maps are part of a limited-time contest
sponsored by KUGN, so should be circulated soon.) We hope you'll post
your map in a prominent place until Sept. 15, so that others on campus
may view them while the contest continues. If you have questions, call
ext. 2592 or ext. 2591.
--Public Relations

one

WOMEN IN MANAGEMENT - On Aug. 28, the Business Assistance Center is offer

ing "Women in Management: Managerial Techniques That Work." The workshop,
led by Tom Birkenhead of LCC's Business Department, costs $17.50 for
college staff. For information, call ext. 7530.

CLASSIFIED ADS

FOR SALE: Growing basketball star
forces sale of bunk bed w/captain's
chest, $50. Like new mattress & box
spring, $75 for set. Will consider
trades for good stuff or large
basketball shoes. Roxanne Flowerday,
Bookstore, 747-1423 after 5 p.m.

FOR SALE: 1970 Ford 390 pickup w/
canopy. New motor & tires. Very good
mechanically. $1395. Gloria
Schreiber, Fin. Svs., 343-9624 in
evenings.

FOR SALE: Kenmore washer & dryer,
good working condition. $85 each or
$150/pr. Steve Shinn, Fin. Aid,
X2205.



TELEPHONE NUMBER CHANGES

MAIN CAMPUS TELEPHONE EXTENSION CHANGES, effective Monday, Aug. 26:

Harold Russell, Data Processing, x2867; Marie Matsen, Data Processing,
X2868; Ann Augard, Data Processing, x2865; John Alferes, Data Processing,
x2865; Bud Land, Electronics, x2869; Pat Ladely, Office of Instruction,
x2308; and Bev Jordan, Administrative Services, x2626.

DOWNTOWN CENTER TELEPHONE EXTENSION CHANGES, effective Monday, Aug. 26:

All telephone extensions at the Downtown Center will change. Over the
weekend, the old switchboard for 484-2126 will be disconnected {that number

no 1onger will exist) and the Downtown Center phones will become a part of~
the main campus telephone system, with switchboard number 747-4501. Since
all of the old DTC extensions won't exist, displayed below is a directory
by department of new extensions for your calling convenience.

If you are calling the DTC from the main campus (or vice versa), just dial
the four-digit number. You no longer need to precede a DTC extension with
7".

Five DTC departments will have direct-dial numbers:

Adult Education

Business Assistance Center

Business Education Center

English as a Second Language
Small Business Dev. Ctr. Network

726-2252

726-2255

726-2251

726-2253

726-2250

If you have any questions, corrections or additions to this list, please
don't hesitate to call. We hope to make this transition as smooth as
possible.

--Donna Morgan, Campus Services, x2565

2?\.7 AD»XT BASIC EDUCATION 2?53 CAMPUS SERVICES

2938 Ride Burkhart, LEAP

Dennis Jacct-sen, LEAP
Sue KariQSS, ABE

Alice Lal^^reau<, ABE

Twyla L'^nip, LEAF*

Kathy Worth, LEAP

2953 Doti Cronin

Larry Kircfthefer2938 2953

2914

2912

2937

2939

2940 COUNSELING

2940 Ftiyllis Geye«'

2943 DATA PROCESSING

2252 ADULT EDUCATION

2907

2905

2910

2906

2943 Computer Lab
Doris Geyer
Shanr>5n Kracht

Kracht's s&:retary
Maftjie Lars»?n

Larry Murray
Laurie Patterson

Leslie Rasor

Virginia Roles
Jane Sd*ineider

Naomi Soules

2900 DOWNTOWN CENTER ADMINISTRATOR

2900 Lynn RichiWM>i

2901 2253 ENGLISH AS A SECOND LANGUAGE

Liz Coleman

Sherry Ferlaak
Eleanor Mulder

Man Nguyen

Vieng Sauath

Danh Thang

2908

2903

726-2252

2904

2902

2919

2916

2918

726-2253

‘>917

2917

2255 BUSINESS ASSISTANCE CfJ^TER

Rosemary Busby
De*brri Carroll

Frosty Cumniriigs
Bill Dotson

Kelly MiGean

JiD McGilliuary
Jean Names

Chu>rk Rei'ih

Gary Valde

726-2255

2923

2924

2926

2924

2925

2927

2929

292B

:^48 MATHEMATICS

2<M8 Matli Anttex

2250 SMALL BUSINESS DEVELOP. CNTR NETWORK

2250

2945

726-2250

2946

UeTtdell Ar>dersiin

Sandy Cutler
Elaine Harsh

Laura Ueai>er

2921 WORK ACTIVITY CENTER

2920 Heward Bird

2921 Ai'-dice Mi*rk.

2942 BOOKSTORE ANNEX, Baseient DTC

2251 BUSINESS EDUCATION CENTER

2930 Betty James
726-2251 SI*>aron Mastin
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Over the weekend, the old Downtown Center switchboard

was disconnected. Downtown Center phones now are a part of the main campus
system. Please refer to the Thursday, Aug. 22, Daily for information
(or call x2591). Now that the Downtown Center numbers have been changed,
work on the 1985-86 LCC staff directory can proceed. The combined efforts
of staff in Public Relations, Word Processing and Printing/Graph ics should
deliver directories to staff by Nov. 1. In the meantime, take good care
of the directory you have.

DIRECTORY NEWS

YOU CAN MAKE THE DIFFERENCE - A session is planned Thursday morning,
Sept. 5, to help staff recognize the importance of our attitudes toward
students. Representatives from Counseling, Security and Student Health
Services will lead the session. Please preregister by 5 p.m. on Tuesday,
Sept. 3. The session is especially recommended for "front-line" staff
in all instructional departments, as well as employees in Student Services
departments. Preregister by calling Staff Development at x2577.

CPR TRAINING

resuscitation (CPR) training course on Sept. 10. The cost is $9, $7 of
which can be covered by a staff tuition waiver. Learn this basic life
saving technique for sudden cardiac or respiratory arrest. Preregister
by 5 p.m. on Sept. 6 by calling Staff Development at x2577.

UPWARD MOBILITY - What are your options for upward mobility, here and
elsewhere? If you're interested in what LCC offers employees who are
thinking about moving into other areas of employment, plan to attend
this presentation on Sept. 10. Learn about promotions, reclassifications
and skill development. Preregister by 5 p.m. on Sept. 6 by calling Staff
Development at x2577. Presenters will be Jan Brandstrom, Counseling,
and Jean Conklin, Career Information Center.

Interested employees are invited to take a cardiopulmonary

SHORT, BUT IMPORTANT MEETING
Cooperative Work Experience coordinators are invited to attend a short,

but important, luncheon meeting at the Eugene Hilton on Wednesday, Sept.
4. The meeting will provide an orientation to the Lane County Consortium
for Vocational Education, The lunch and meeting will begin at 12:15,
adjourning by 1:45. Among the agenda items are presentations by LCC's

Judith Gabriel, program coordinator for the College-High Program, and
Laurie Swanson, executive director of the Southern Willamette Private

Industry Council. If you would like to attend, call Marv Clemons at the

Lane Education Service District, 689-6500, by Tuesday, Sept. 3.

KLCC'S SUPER WEEKEND - KLCC 89-FM will present "Super Weekend,
of two major jazz specials and one folk music special, during Labor Day
Weekend. On Saturday, KLCC will present the Chicago Jazz Festival, live
from 10 p.m. to 2 a.m. On Sunday, tune in for a special tribute to Ray
Charles, a four-hour special that will air from 2 to 6 p.m. On Monday,
KLCC will present a live concert featuring Arlo Guthrie and Pete Seeger.
That program will air at 7:30 p.m.

LCC is an equal opportunity/affirmative action institution.

Vocational teachers, counselors and

a senes



CHANGE IN FINANCIAL SERVICES - As of Aug. 20, Emily Sachs is the acting
Accounting/Reporting supervisor in Financial Services. Jim Webb has
resigned.

CALENDAR CHANGE - Please note the following change in your academic calen
dar: New and returning student registration for winter term has been
rescheduled from Monday, Dec. 23, to Thursday, Jan, 2.

On Monday morning, Sept. 16, an all-staff break-ALSO FOR YOUR CALENDAR

fast is planned. The Admissions, Student Records, Counseling, Veterans
and Financial Aid offices will delay opening that day until 8:30 a.m.

THOUGHT FOR DAY - Genius is thinking up a good idea and carrying it
through. Especially if it makes a lot of frightened people think you're
crazy. Especially if they think you're unsophisticated, naive and crazy.
--Ellen Gilchrist

EMPLOYMENT

Secretary/Receptionist, Bookstore,
Secretary I. Closes 9/5.

Clerk II, Health Occupations. Closes
9/5.

Clerk II, Dental Clinic/Health
Occupations. Closes 9/5.

Custodian I, temporary, Campus Ser
vices. Closes 9/4,

Custodian III, Campus Services.
Closes 8/27. Open to present LCC
employees only.

FOR RENT: Homey older house in
great shape, 2-3 BR, fireplace,
hardwood floors & full sunlight
basement. SE Eugene area. Close to
bus & bike trails. Great for kids!

Fenced yard. Valerie Brooks, CWE,
X2452. $500/lease.

FOR SALE: 1970 Ford 390 pickup w/
canopy. New motor & tires. Very good
mechanically. $1395. Gloria
Schreiber, Fin. Svs., 343-9624 in

evenings.

FOR SALE: Kenmore washer & dryer,

good working condition. $85 each or
$150/pr. Steve Shinn, Fin. Aid,
X2205.

CLASSIFIED ADS

NEEDED: Cancelled stamps! The Valley
River Rotary Club is collecting
cancelled stamps, which provide
polio vaccine for children in under
developed countries around the
world. The stamps are traded by
groups in Japan to stamp collectors,
and the money received is used for
the vaccine. Please save your can
celled stamps (not metered can
cellations) and send them to Jack

Carter, Student Services. Collection

is ongoing. Thanks for your help!

FOR SALE: 2 tickets, Elizabethan

theater in Ashland, "King John."
9/13, 8 p.m. $8.50 ea. Carol
Beckley, Adm. Serv., x2363.

FOR SALE: Crowing basketball star
forces sale of bunk bed w/captain's
chest, $50, Like new mattress & box

spring, $75 for set. Will consider
trades for good stuff or large
basketball shoes. Roxanne Flowerday,
Bookstore, 747-1423 after 5 p.m.
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COUNSELING INSERVICE - The Counseling Department is offering limited
services while staff attend inservice through Friday.

NEW ADDRESS - Do you send mail to the Eugene School District's Opportunity
Center? The new address is: 3411-B Willamette St., Eugene 97405.

FALL WELCOME - Fall classes begin the week of Sept. 30. In an all-out
effort to make the campus more user-friend 1y, four areas have been tar-

getted for activity: advertising and recruitment, information, festive

greeting, and staff development. Some things in the works for this fall
welcome include:

- An information booth--festive1y decorated and staffed by friendly,
competent individuals--wi11 be set up between the Administration and

PE buildings during registration and orientation.
- Helpful students and staff will wear "Ask me" buttons so that students,
staff and visitors will be able to identify resource people.
- The college will promote registration and the arrival of our fall sched
ule through public service announcements on television and radio and

paid advertisements in the Register-Guard and Springfield News {begin
ning this weekend).
- Staff may join the Sept. 5 workshop on staff-student relations (see
"You Can Make the Difference," p. 2).

These efforts should help make the campus a warmer, more inviting place.
But, be prepared...you just might get caught up in the fall welcome
self.

your-

VOlUNTEERS NEEDED FOR FALL WELCOME You're needed to staff the informa

tion booth during orientation and registration. Sept. 10 through 23.
Welcome new and returning students to campus and provide directions and
referrals to campus resources. Or, if that doesn't suit you, how about
joining colleagues in decorating booths, blowing up balloons, and placing
b:illoons around campus? If you'd like to decorate or work at the informa
tion booth, please call Bev Jordan at ext. 2311 to volunteer.

THANK YOU I want to thank all the LCC staff members who exhibited such

, concern and acts of kindness in the loss of my dear hus-
I do so much appreciate working at Lane and all the support

I get from those who work here. It's especially appreciated in times
such as I’m going through now. Many thanks, both from me personally and
the whole Kitterman family.
--Thelma Kitterman, Financial Services

gener’ous love,
band, Fred.

APPRECIATION - Many thanks to Sandy Young and Irene Crombie of Purchasi

for help above and beyond the call of duty. We appreciate your helping
us in with our tight timeline.
--Dave Wienecke, Campus Services

ng

LCC is an equal opportunity/affirmative action institution.



YOU CAN MAKE THE DIFFERENCE

can make a difference in their experience at LCC? A session is planned
from 8:30 to 10:30 a,m, on Thursday, Sept. 5, to help staff recognize
the importance of our attitudes toward students. Representatives from
Counseling, Security and Student Health Services will share tips and
techniques. Please preregister by 5 p.m. on Tuesday, Sept. 3. The session
is especially recommended for "front-line" staff in all instructional
departments, as well as employees in Student Services departments. Pre
register by calling Staff Development at x2577.

CPR TRAINING

resuscitation (CPR) training course on Sept,
which can be covered by a staff tuition waiver. Learn this basic life
saving technique for sudden cardiac or respiratory arrest. Preregister
by 5 p.m. on Sept. 6 by calling Staff Development at x2577,

UPWARD MOBILITY - What are your options for upward mobility, here and
elsewhere? If you're interested in what LCC offers employees who are
thinking about moving into other areas of employment, plan to attend
this presentation on Sept. 10. Learn about promotions, reclassifications
and skill development. Preregister by 5 p.m. on Sept. 6 by calling Staff
Development at x2577. Presenters will be Jan Brandstrom, Counseling,
and Jean Conklin, Career Information Center.

Did you know your interactions with students

Interested employees are invited to take a cardiopulmonary
10. The cost is $9, $7 of

AND STILL MORE THANKS - Many thanks to all students and staff who assisted
with LCC's Lane County Fair effort this year. Your help was greatly appre
ciated. A special thank you to Barry Vaughn and Printing/Graphic s staff
for the design of the booth and production of the fair "giveaways"--and
most especially to Edna Kennel, who was responsible for our beautiful
blue ribbon display. Thank you all!
--Shan Titus, Admissions

On Thursday, Sept. 5, KLCC will stage a public
forum on the sales tax ballot measure we'll be voting on Sept. 17. The
debate will take place in the Board Room, from 12 noon to 1 p.m. If you
can't attend, tune in to 89.7 FM for a live broadcast. Attorney Kaye

Robinette and Stan Long, former assistant state attorney general, will
argue for the tax. State Sen. Ed Fadeley and John Burnett of Citizens
Opposed to Sales Tax will oppose.

WHAT HAPPENS AT LCC AFTER 5 P.M.? - As part of an effort to revitalize
the college's evening offerings, a quarterly newsletter will be published
beginning fall term. The publication will include information of interest
tj students attending classes on the main campus at night. Vicki Miller,
Public Relations, is gathering information. Will your department have
regular evening office hours? Do you want to promote special nighttime
activities outside the classroom (club meetings, cultural events}? If you
have some ideas for news that would appeal to evening students, please
pass them on to Vicki Miller, ext. 2268.

DEBATE OF THE CENTURY

EMPLOYMENT
cont.

Administrative Ass't, Women's Pro

gram, AAII. Closes 9/4.

SURPLUS PROPERTY

1 color plotter Apple w/accessory
kit and stacker stand, $538. Both

items brand new; boxes never opened.
Bob Cudmore , x2571 .

1 Apple lie color professional
system (dual disk drive w/color
monitor), $1492. Classified ads return next week.

Happy Labor Day, 1 aborers"!


